Draft regulations and guidance on School Governance Federation and Collaborations

Summary of Results to Consultation

Most respondents were in favour of the principle of federation and increased collaboration. A number of LEAs were concerned about the detail of interaction if schools in a federation came from more than one LEA area, and a new paragraph was introduced into the regulations to clarify that in these circumstances the schools should agree amongst themselves which LEA should make the instrument of government. Some LEAs also thought that the role of the LEA was too limited, and that they should be able to veto a federation. This would be counter to the thrust of the legislation, which is to make federation a matter for the schools themselves (and the regulations require that the LEA should be consulted about proposed federation). Some LEAs thought that not all the heads of the schools in a federation needed to be on the federated governing body, but it was considered that the regulations should make provision for this if the heads and schools wish to be represented in this way. On the question of the balance between strictly limiting the overall size of the governing body and ensuring sufficient stakeholder representation, the consensus was that stakeholder representation should be maintained. There was also a consensus that decisions on the appointment of headteachers should continue to be made by the full governing body, rather than delegated to a committee. 

Points made by other respondents included the position of staff in a federation, and guidance now makes clear that schools will normally enter a federation with their existing staffing arrangements, unless staff have agreed to a variation in their working arrangements. There were also concerns about staff representation on a federated governing body, but federations may decide to have more than the minimum number of staff governors where overall numbers allow. Some respondents thought that a separate governing body for each school was a more natural arrangement, but the legislation makes federation entirely a matter for the governing bodies concerned. Church organisations also thought that dioceses should be consulted at an early stage, and guidance to Church schools thinking of federating now incorporates this advice.
